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  Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees – May 1, 2012 – 7:10 PM

Brookline, NH

Present:    Louise Price   
  
     John Lindgren

   Steve Russo
                 Helen Ballou                           Ed Cook (7:30)  
   
   Myra Emmons, Director  
  
Helen nominated John to be Chair Pro Tem; Louise seconded; voted unanimously.
Minutes:
Upon motion by Helen, seconded by Louise, it was moved to accept the minutes of the Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of April 3, 2012 with corrections.  Motion passed unanimously.
OLD BUSINESS:

Treasurer’s Report:
-John presented the Treasurer’s report.  For the period ending April 30, 2012, the Treasurer’s Report showed a balance of $18,241.36.  The report was filed.  

-The board reviewed the April 2012 bills for the library and initialed the check register.
-John reported that he paid the bill for the Atriuum system and training, but that we have not yet received the check that the Friends promised to give us to help purchase the system.
- John reported that no funds were budgeted for Equipment Purchases this yet, but we will incur some expenses in this area (such as a teen magazine rack and a display rack for children's kits).  After discussion, it was agreed that later in the year we will determine which line(s) we will have to transfer funds from to cover the year's equipment purchases.
Director’s Report:
Myra submitted the following items:


-Director’s Report  (see attached)


-Adult and children’s media purchases for March April 2012 (see attached)



-Circulation and usage statistics (see attached)
-Myra reported that she and the staff had started using Atriuum offline and were looking forward to getting fully trained in the new system the next day. Atriuum will go live on Thursday, May 3.
-Myra will talk with the town insulation company about installing the insulation budgeted for this year.
-Myra will contact Clarence about cutting down the dead tree limbs around the library.
-Myra talked about adding a Nook and other electronic equipment to the library's collection; she will bring recommendations on what to buy to the fall budget planning session..

-Myra reported that the "Staff Picks" bookmarks have proved very popular.  She will work on expanding to "Board Picks" bookmarks. 
-Myra announced the circulation was significantly up from last month.
Review of Status of Items From Minutes:

Myra reported that most Hillstown libraries reported success with adult programs.  She may try movie nights again and work with local groups to cosponsor programs in order to try to increase attendance.
New Business
RECRUITING TRUSTEES

John passed out a handout from the NH Center for Nonprofits about recruiting people to serve as trustees.  The discussion will be continued at next month's meeting.  

It was suggested that the library have an open house to introduce the library and the trustees to the public, to be probably held in September or October.

EMPLOYEE HANDBOOK

There was a review of the Employee Handbook, which was updated with several changes.  Helen moved to accept the changes to the Employee Handbook; John seconded; voted unanimously. 
Upon motion by Helen, seconded by Louise, the meeting was adjourned at 9:47 pm.  The next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 5, 2012.

Submitted, 


Steve Russo
